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From the Editor 
 

 
In the ancient Hebrew mindset, 
the Israelites saw themselves as 
travelling forwards but looking 
backwards, appreciating the 
tracks made on the journey just 
travelled. This month's article 
features Kaori Christian Church, 
where Peter Wilson looks back as 
well as forward at God working. 

Henrietta 
 

News and Prayer 
Points 
 

Priscilla Kok, our new Chi-
nese-Canadian worker, will start 
language school and a homestay in 
Kyoto; pray for her to learn quickly 
and be a shining witness. 

Kin Fai & Celia Choy with 7-yr 
old son Marco  have just arrived 
from Hong Kong. Pray for them to 
settle into their internship year at 
Nagahama church. 

Pray for Jill Carey-Smith who is 
in New Zealand re-applying for 
state pension. Pray she might re-
ceive this if it is the Lord’s will. 

Pray for Cat Porter as she settles 
into the tsunami-affected region. 
Pray she’d make good connections 
to bless people through music. 

Pray for our Japanese colleagues in 
leadership transition: Pastor Na-
kazawa as he takes up the Principal 
role at Kansai Bible College (JEB); 
Pastor Tanaka who moves to lead 
Higashi-Omi church; Pastor 
Tamada now leading Otsu church. 

Pray for our 2012 field conference 
all together from April 29 – May 3. 
Pray we’d honour and experience 
God’s presence with us. 

Kaori Christian Church started in 
1999, with a team of five missionar-
ies working together to start a church 
in Shiga Town (population 22,000, 
no church), north-east of Kyoto. At 
first we began with Bible studies and 
English classes in our own homes, 
before starting formal worship ser-
vices in a rented classroom in the 
centre of the town. The very first 
contacts were two ladies. One of 
them was a close friend of a Christian 
in Tokyo and through her friend's 
witness had decided to look for a 
church just as we moved into Shiga. 
The other one had had been recom-
mended to go to church by her 
Christian daughter in America. One 
of the women was baptised in 2003, 
the other one had remained on the 
fringe of the church until a few 
weeks ago, when she suddenly got 
baptised - praise God! 
  
In the early days we did regular 
leaflet drops to the houses in and 
around the town centre. We also had 
a long-running project to put an in-
troduction leaflet to the church into 
every post box in Shiga town. After 
two years we began to rent a small 
shop underneath the rented class-

room. We were able to have our 
various groups in this shop, and to 
put eye-catching scripture displays in 
the shop window. Many, many peo-
ple have received a little bit of God's 
Word through this over the years. In 
time we were also able to rent the 
bigger shop next door. At the mo-
ment this is used for the worship 
services [about 10 people attend], a 
weekly Korean class and special 
outreach events. For several years we 
also had a mothers and toddlers club 
running there. 
 
We now have five who have believed 
and been baptized: four ladies and 
one fifteen year-old girl. Two of the 
ladies’ retired husbands are coming 
to the Korean class every week and 
another husband regularly attends a 
home group in his house. Please pray 
for these men to come to faith.  
 
As Edi and I leave the team this 
summer, the good news is that Ron 
and Yoshimi Caseley will join 
Jocelyn to continue the work. Please 
pray for this change, for people to be 
saved, and for the church to be built 
up. 

Peter Wilson  
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